
Dunlap High School Music & Theater Boosters Meeting Minutes 
March 5, 2019 

 
Attendance: 
Board Members:  Ken Erdman, Jason Flanagan, Jolene Cole, Seth Davis 
Committee Chairs:  Angi Cox, Jennifer VandeWiele, KaiAnn Holt, Brenda McFadden, Mindy 
Warfield 
Directors:  Jason Shea, Jill Shea 
Others in Attendance:  Sylvia Davis, Jim Hollenback, Tom Feldman 
 
Call to order:  Erdman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Officer Reports 
Secretary:  Minutes from February 12, 2019 meeting distributed for review.  Seth Davis made a 
motion to approve the minutes.  Flanagan seconded the motion.  Motion carries. 
 
Treasurer: Financials were distributed for review.  Cash increased in February.  Have not 
received fundraiser check from Buffalo Wild Wings.   
 
February 2019 
Beginning Checking Balance   $ 7,749.05  
Receipts    $ 7,838.16 
Disbursements   $ 1,659.73 
Savings    $ 4,374.94 
Ending Balance    $18,302.42 
 
Trivia Night Fundraiser 
Table Registration   $1,390.00 
Raffle, Concession, Donations $5,793.25 
50/50 Raffle    $   271.00 
Total Revenues   $7,454.25 
Total Expenses   $   409.73 
Net Income    $7,044.52 
 
Restaurant Fundraisers 
September 2018 - Portillos  $   244.00 
September 2018 – Dairy Queen $     50.00 
October 2018 – Panera  $   139.22 
November 2018 – Potbelly’s  $   111.73 
December 2018 – BWW  $   218.50 
January 2019 – Chipotle  $   136.09 
Net Income    $   899.54 
 
 
Flanagan made a motion to approve the financial report.  VandeWiele seconded the motion.  
Motion carries. 



Vice President:  No report 
 
President:  No report 
 
Director and Committee Reports 
Band:  Jason Shea presented the band report.  Solo and Ensemble competition was held on 
February 2, 2019.  DHS was the only school with over 700 points in the competition; which puts 
DHS in first place going into IHSA Organizational Contest.  Orchestra received almost all possible 
points; band 4th; chorus 6th.   
IHSA Organizational contest will be held on April 12th at Kewanee High School.   
Spring concert will be held on April 16th.   
Mid-Illini honor band will be held on March 13th at Washington High School.  There are 10 band 
students participating. 
 
Orchestra:  Felix Yang won the Peoria Symphony Youth Artist Competition.  He will perform 
with the symphony at an upcoming event. 
 
Theater:  Rehearsals for Group Interp and Contest Play continue.  The opening show will be 
held on February 13th at 7:00 pm.  Sections will be held on March 16th at Olympia High School.  
State will be held at Peoria Civic Center on March 22 – 23.   
 
Chorus:  Master and Women’s Choral participated in solo and ensemble competition.  The 
middle schools will attend competition next week.  The Jazz Choir mics arrived and are being 
utilized.  Fine Arts Night will be held at DHS on April 12th.   
 
Public Relations:  No report 
 
Fundraising:  Cox presented the fundraising report.  Buffalo Wild Wings check has been sent via 
mail.  Cox will follow up with Double A’s regarding the fundraiser check.  Upcoming dine out 
nights:  Knuckles Pizza, March 20th from 4 pm to close; Avanti’s, April 10th; Panera, May 8th.   
Erdman stated the butter braid fundraiser information will be distributed to the students. 
 
Special Events:  Warfield stated the sign up genius for Fine Arts Night will be sent out for 
donations of desserts.   
 
Special Committee:  Flanagan stated the Choral concert will be held on March 19th.  He is 
unable to attend and is looking for someone to record the concert. 
 
Old Business  
Severe Weather Protocol:  Erdman reached out to Katie Cazlet for the standard protocol 
regarding severe weather.  Outside organizations (i.e. Boosters Clubs) tend to follow the district 
on cancellations.  Erdman would like to establish the protocol for rescheduling in the event of a 
cancellation.  Flanagan suggested the meeting be rescheduled to the following Tuesday.  
Discussion was held.  Erdman stated the protocol would be for the meeting to automatically be 
rescheduled to the next Tuesday.  Location will be determined on other events/meetings taking 
place at DHS. 



 
New Business 
Additional fundraisers were discussed for the 2019-2020 school year.   
 
Trivia Night recap:  Feedback on trivia night has been positive.  Suggestions for the event going 
forward include: 

 fewer rounds 

 categories that cater to the students such as pop culture 

 shortening the questions 

 challenge each club at DHS to participate with a table and hold a competition between 
clubs 

 sell mulligans 

 promote as a Booster event to get more chorus and orchestra students/families 
involved 

 keep the event at DHS  
 
Awards:  Jill Shea stated having music awards in May does not work as the student schedules 
are full with events.  The students would like to have a Senior Breakfast instead.  The larger 
awards will be presented at DHS Awards Night.  Jill Shea and VandeWiele will find a date for the 
breakfast. 
 
Booster Donations:  Seth Davis is looking for recommendations of services or apps that would 
streamline the donation process.   
 
Next Meeting:  April 2, 2019 in DHS Town Center at 7:00 pm 
 
Seth Davis made a motion to adjourn.  Flanagan seconded motion.  Motion carries. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:47 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jolene Cole 
Secretary 2018-2019 

 
 
 
 
  
 


